
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

We have had a great week at Highfield, Christmas has finally arrived! 

This week our staff decorated the school and classrooms with lots of tinsel and glitter.  The students 
arrived on Tuesday morning and were amazed at the decorations and lights.  There were lots of ‘wow’s’ 
and excitement to see the decorations. 

Over recent weeks we have had some concerns raised with us about student’s activity online outside of 
school.  We have been doing lots of online safety education and learning in response to this.  I need to 
remind parents and carers to be vigilant to what their children are accessing online.  If there is something 
occurs that causes difficulties please ensure that this is reported to the platform developers or the police 
if deemed that serious.  We benefit from being informed so that we can do some work with students 
about this in school.  Ultimately though it is the responsibility of parents to manage these difficulties as 
they happen in the home setting.  Please remember we have a weekly tip at the bottom of each weekly 
newsletter which will help. 

We want to say a huge thank you to all of the parents and carers who offered to help us with our path to 
our sunken trampoline.  DK Patio’s and Fencing were kind enough to sort this for us in less than a week 
and at a substantially low cost.  Now our students can access this great facility in most weathers. 

Could I also ask parents and carers to be considerate of the time that they are on site at the beginning and 
end of the day?  Parents should not arrive before 8.30am and 2.30pm respectively please.  Students learn 
across many areas of the campus and when there is movement on site at different times of the day this 
can be a distinct distraction to students as well as a safety issue. 

Students in Eagles class have done some great learning in Yoga over the past few weeks.  I dropped into a 
lesson this week and I was very impressed.  The students were following instructions fantastically and 
were naming anatomically correct body parts such as clavicle and scapula.  Amazing work! 

S4 have been busy with their learning this week too.  They have collaboratively made a French advent 

calendar applying their modern foreign language knowledge.  We cannot wait for the countdown to begin. 

This week has been a challenging one with staffing due to winter illnesses.  As yet we have not had to take 

the decision to close any classes however this may become an option if staffing becomes unsafe.  As 

always the health and safety of all concerned is of the highest priority.  We are currently advertising for a 

Level 1 Teaching Assistant vacancy so please do share this news far and wide.  We are adding to our team 

so that we can continue to provide the very best for our learners. 

Wishing you a great weekend – so who is putting their decorations up this weekend?! 

 

With all best wishes, 

Yvonne Skillern 

Head of School 

 

Friday 2nd December 2022 



 

Important Information 

 

 

 On Tuesday 6th December Upper School students will be hosting our Christmas Fayre.  
Invitations have already been circulated to invited guests.  Students will be having the 
opportunity to visit the fayre to buy crafts and play games so please send them in with some 
pennies next week. 

 This week we will be recording Sleeps til Santa with our students – we are all so excited!  We 
will let you know when to tune in to listen out for our performance! 

 We are still looking for more willing volunteers to join our parents and carer group SOHLA.  
There will be a formal meeting after Christmas but if you want to get in touch in the meantime 
please email office@highfieldlittleport.org and your message will be sent on to our co-chairs. 

 We are a nut free school so please do not send in any products containing nuts. 
 
 
 

Mental Health Tip of the Week: 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety Tip of the Week: 

 
TextMe is a free texting and calling service. Users can send texts, voice 

messages, pictures and videos to any phone number in more than 40 countries. 
The app is free and available to install on any Apple or Android device. On 

registration, it assigns a ‘new’ mobile number to each user, effectively making 
them anonymous. TextMe is recommended for people above 10 years old, but 
there is currently no way to determine a user’s actual age: children under 10 

could easily bypass this age criteria, since no verification is required to 
download the app. 

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as predators, 
visible location and in-app purchases. 

 

Disconnect from electronics and social media 

Consider adding an electronics free time to the day. Taking 

time to unplug from the stream of emails and alerts will allow 

you to interact with people face to face and will help reduce 

the many feelings of ‘missing out’ that social media can stir 

up. 
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